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Georgia Adult Literacy Advocates




Meeting Minutes
December 8, 2010

Technical College System of Georgia
Office of Adult Education

3rd Floor Fishbowl Conference Room

Attendees: Billie Izard, Meghan Welch, Daphne Greenberg, Carla DeBose, Beverly Smith

· Via telephone: Kevin Spearman, Debbie McIntyre, Joi King, , Victoria Kingsland
2:00 p.m.

Welcome and introduction of Assistance Commissioner 
Billie

2:05 
Greetings were given by the new Assistant Commissioner of Adult Education, Beverly E. Smith. 
2:05 p.m.

Review of 11/4 GALA Workshop


All

Thanks were given to all presenters, Joe Bishop, Paige Pushkin, Ryan Hall, Dorothy Ferguson, Joi King and Meghan Welch. Everyone thought that the workshop went well.

2:20 p.m.

2011 Projects Update 

(Letter Writing & Legislative Nominations)
All

Billie passed out hard copies of both the letter writing campaign documents and the Legislative nomination packets.   She also sent this information out electronically.  The committee reviewed the Letter Writing materials and discussed that so far only one Legislative Honor roll packet had been received from Joe Bishop. The deadline to submit to Sherri Perry is January 21st. Call Billie or Daphne for follow up. 
2:40 p.m.

2020 Georgia Update



Kevin Spearman

Kevin reviewed the notes that he submitted. Discussion ensued about the possibility of an electronic GALA website. Kevin will attend the Legislative Biennial which will be held December 12-14, 2010 at the University of Georgia Center for Continuing Education Conference Center. He is going to take GALA fact sheets to the meeting. 

2:55 p.m.

Regional Coordinators



Daphne Greenberg

Daphne reviewed her handout and the following discussion ensued:

The question was asked if we had geographic representation across the state. 

· Southwest: Debbie and Robert McDonald

· North: Sherri Perry

· Southeast: Joe Bishop, Brenda Brown, and Joi King

· Atlanta Metro: Everyone else

We discussed how the regions could be expanded and Billie suggested that we use the National Literacy Directory as a source of potential members. Daphne suggested that she could have a graduate student look up literacy organizations across the city and state. 

Carla suggested that the Region leaders meet and discuss how they can expand and move forward with direction from the board. 

3:15 p.m.

Questions, Comments, Announcements

All

Kevin asked two questions:

1. Should the organization be looking for ways to raise fund to support activities? 

2. How do you find out how legislators vote on adult education topics so that you can better determine who to nominate for the Legislative honor role.  Billie replied that there isn’t a good way to determine this as state legislative actions are not published like federal. 

Items to be discussed at the next meeting should include:

· Retreat

· New officers

· Process for keeping informed on legislative votes. 

3:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned 

